
Residents encouraged to give their views on burial and cremation in England and Wales 

 

The Law Commission of England Wales is currently holding a public consultation on 
burial and cremation law. The consultation runs until 9th January 2025 and seeks input 
from the public and stakeholders on the following topics 

• Regulation of burial ground 
• Reuse of old graves 
• Cremation law 
• Rights of the Commonwealth War Graves Commission 
• Closed and disused burial grounds 
• Exhumation 

All responses will be analysed and a report published with recommendations for law 
reforms at the end of 2025. 

Further information and a link to the consultation can be found here 
https://lawcom.gov.uk/project/burial-and-cremation/  


